








10. Correspondence

A letter had been received from two of St Andrew’s Church Youth Leaders (Noah Dilley and
Emma Pallett) regarding the donation of a sofa for the children’s corner of the church, with
the aim of enhancing the space for families to use during church services. The letter
requested the PCC’s approval for the installation of the sofa. Rev’d Liz noted that prior to
this email, the sofa had been placed in the church with no prior discussion, and it had since
been removed. She noted that it was not good practice to just bring something into the
church building without permission and she didn't feel it was in keeping with the current
church architecture nor did she feel that it would allow for better engagement during formal
services. She recommended that PCC did not accept the gift, but she would be happy for it
to be considered as an addition to the Ivel Room. It was discussed how best to engage with
the youth group as we didn‘t want to have a negative impact on the relationship with them.
A suggestion was that three members of the PCC meet with them to listen and discuss how
they would like to be involved in the future. It was proposed that we accept the
donation on a temporary basis, keeping the gift in the Ivel Room and that a chat
with the two youth leaders concerned to see how they would like to be involved
moving forward. PROPOSED: Lucy Dilley; SECONDED: Peter Giles. Approved by all.

11. Any other Business

e Country Fayre Proposal
The Country Fayre Committee had submitted a proposal asking for support of two charities
for this year’s country fayre, namely Multiple Sclerosis Trust (MS Trust), and the Willow
Foundation which works to provide young people and families who are living with a
terminal diagnosis or life-threatening illness with life-long memories. PROPOSED: Lucy
Dilley; SECONDED: Andrew Rutt. All in favour.

e Fireworks Evening Joint Venture
Claire had submitted a proposal for the PCC to consider for a joint fund-raising initiative
to strengthen community outreach and raise funds to be run in partnership with Stratton
school. She felt it would be a nice thing to with the support from Chris and St Andrew’s
Church. Risk assessments will be done ahead of the event and volunteers will be needed.
Chris will be in control of the fireworks side of things. Rev’d Liz queried whether Chris
would be able to do this. It was proposed that we agree in principle to supporting
the event but that if Chris is not fit then St Andrew’s would not be able to do the
letting off of the fireworks. PROPOSED: Claire Leeks; SECONDED: Andrew Rutt.
All in favour. Claire will get the risk assessments done and get the date in the diary.
She will need to know by the end of the summer term if Chris is fit enough to oversee the
fireworks, so that if not, she has time to find an alternative person.

12. Closing Prayer
The meeting concluded with prayer and the Grace.

Date of next SC: Tuesday 1t July, 7:30 pm, Ivel Room
Date of next PCC: Tuesday 15 July, 7.30 pm, Chapter House.
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